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      Cremorne Community Group Inc
Minutes of Meeting – Monday, 12 March 2012

Apologies: Helen Bennett, Di Monks, Jenny Barclay, Andrew Dyson and Monty & Sally East.

Present: Cheryl Talbot, Kevin & Mel Monks, Vicki & Ian Pearce, Julie Dyson, Lyn & Glenn Bremner, Caroline Wickham, Tania Fleming, Barbara & Roger Menadue, Wendy Freeman, Rob Barclay and Brian Bennett.
Previous Minutes: It was noted that Wendy Freeman had been an apology for the previous meeting.  The Minutes of meeting held on 13 December 2011 was approved on a motion moved by Cheryl Talbot and seconded by Julie Dyson.
Special Mentions: 

1. According to our constitution, our AGM can be held between June and September. 
2. Monty & Sally East have joined us as new members , as have Janice & Tony Martin. 
Correspondence: 
1. SAPRA requires any items from us soon if they are to be included in the April issue.
2. Interested CCG members were invited to join the Pipe Clay Coastcare Group on 4 March for a local Clean Up Australia working bee.
3. The Cremorne Playgroup has requested assistance with babysitting children after their upcoming Monday session so they can hold their AGM.
4. The Secretary is to write to the Pipe Clay Coastcare Group thanking it for making $550 available to us to offset the cost of producing the CCG Newsletter  (The President, Vicki Pearce, asked members present to get Newsletter items to her as soon as possible.)
Business Arising:

1. CCG to meet Clarence City Council A draft document (attached) has been collated by the President for use at this meeting between Council officers and a group from Cremorne, thus: Vicki Pearce, Cheryl Talbot, Brian Bennett & a Coastcare representative.
2. Newsletter The aim is to have a community newsletter out by the end of March. 
3. Website Ian Pearce reported that business owners living in Cremorne have said they are keen to have some presence on the website.  This would encourage residents to use local business people as a “first point of contact”and be mutually advantageous.  Ian also indicated that he and Rob Barclay would like to build a “buy, sell, give away”section for local use.  The call for a suitable Cremorne photo to be used as the website header was repeated.  Visit www.cremorne.tas.au. 
4. Sign Competition The community flyer headed Sign Design Competition and the entry form were presented to the meeting.  230 home have had flyers delivered to them.  (It was noted that Clarence City Council representatives should be formally invited to attend the afternoon tea on Sunday, 6 May. The Secretary is to write to the Cremorne Bowls Club requesting permission to display sign entries and kite designs in the clubhouse from early April (suggest before 6th) through until our celebration day on Sunday, 6 May.
5. Kite Sub-Group The head of the Kite Association, David Gear, was to be invited to Cremorne to see the proposed site for the mini festival and to help plan kite activities.  The Easter school holidays run from 6 to 15 April and it was suggested that a kite-making workshop and BBQ be held for local children on one day over the Easter break.  
6. Afternoon Tea Sub-group The group is to meet before the next CCG meeting to make some decisions about how many to cater for and what may be provided.
7. Treasurer’s Report  We currently have a bank balance of $2424.82 with accounts to be paid associated with establishing the website.  Accounts for payment were duly approved on a motion moved by Roger Menadue and seconded by Vicki Pearce.  The Treasurer, Glenn Bremner, suggested that an amount of $261.90 which was left over from the 2010 Wrecked in Cremorne activities be transferred to a general administration column to be used as we see fit.  A sum of $4.55 left over from Wrecked children’s activities was to be put towards the mini kite festival.  Julie Dyson moved a motion approving the transfers and this was seconded by Tania Fleming.
8. Known Absences  The Secretary would appreciate advance notice of extended absences by members, eg: Lyn & Glenn Bremner from 30 May to 9 August and Jenny & Rob Barclay for 6 weeks from 31 March.
9. Eastern Shore Sun  Tania Fleming and Roger Menadue are to make enquiries about having this free community paper delivered in Cremorne.
Next Meeting: Monday 2 April at Cremorne Bowls Club at 7.30pm.

Brian Bennett, Secretary, 25 March 2012
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